SPRING ARBOR TOWNSHIP
PLANNING COMMISSION MEETING

TUESDAY, AUGUST 11, 2020
The regular meeting of the Spring Arbor Township Planning Commission was called to order by Vice-Chairman Doug Martz at 6:02 p.m. at the Spring Arbor Senior Center.  
Members Present:   Terry French, Carl Jacobson, Doug Martz, Mel Rice, Al Sorenson and Amanda Wells
Members Absent:  Mike Archer, Jim Buck and Susan Luplow
Staff:  Jan Gardner

Guests:  Paul and Karol Buchholz, Lloyd Ganton and Dan Milnes
Public Comment:  none
Minutes:  Motion was made by Jacobson and seconded by Rice to accept the minutes from the July 14, 2020 meeting.  Approved.
New Business:
Public Hearing/Application for Conditional Use C 20-02 – Applicant Paul Buchholz:  
Paul Buchholz reviewed his request to allow the home at 7101 Carter Road to be utilized as a two family dwelling.  Jan Gardner explained that a two family dwelling is considered a conditional use in the AG-1 zoning district.  She distributed a copy of the review standards found in Section 5.5 of the Zoning Ordinance.  There were no public comments received in opposition to this application.  

After discussion, a motion was made by Sorenson and seconded by Jacobson, to recommend to the Township Board the approval of the Application for Conditional Use (C 20-02), submitted by Paul Buchholz, to allow the home at 7101 Carter Road to be utilized as a two family dwelling.
Old Business:  none. 

Reports:   none
Member Comments:  none
Meeting adjourned at 6:40 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted,
Terry French
Secretary

The meeting was held outdoors to comply with the Governor’s Executive Order (limiting the number of meeting participants to 10 if held indoors.)
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